
It’s the Journey has partnered with our Medical Sponsor, Wellstar, to establish the following safety
guidelines. Keep yourself and others protected by following the 3Ws – wear a mask, watch your
distance, and wash your hands. With this advice in mind, we have established the following guidelines for
our walkers, crew, and volunteers: 

 

Masking 
Walkers are encouraged to mask while walking. 
Everyone should wear a mask indoors, at B’Rest stops, and in the sweep vans (at B’Rest stops, masks are not
required if 6 feet apart).

 Social Distancing 
Please respect social distancing measures as indicated throughout the hotel and the route.
Floor markers will be visible throughout 2-Day event spaces to help with social distancing.
2-Day check-in area will be limited to 25% room capacity.
We recommend using the Marriott Bonvoy mobile app to reduce lines/time at hotel check-in. Contactless entry will
be available for room entry for those using the app. 
The Saturday Night Celebration will be broadcast via Marriott's streaming service and available to view in your
hotel room.
Please respect all indoor areas marked as "restricted" to staff and crew. 
Outdoor spaces will be measured and marked with taped guidelines when necessary, ie. at Closing Ceremonies. 
Stoplight bracelets will be available at check-in to signal a participant's level of comfort with physical proximity.

Red = Please stay 6 feet away. I am being extra cautious.
Yellow = Talking is fine, but no touching.
Green= I am ok with high-fives and handshakes.

Hand-washing/Cleanliness
Extra hand sanitizer stations will be available throughout hotel, along the route, and in the sweep vans.
Boxed meals will be served by hotel staff and will include Saturday dinner and Sunday breakfast.

 Special Considerations:
If a participant has been diagnosed with COVID in the past 10 days, then the individual needs to follow quarantine
protocols and not participate until beyond the 10-day quarantine requirement. 
If a person is immunosuppressed and has previously been COVID-positive, the person must be 20 days post-
COVID to participate.

Thank you for following the 3Ws and keeping everyone safe during this event!


